
WELCOME TO RECEPTION

Miss Whitfield and Miss Starkie



Our Learning





Uniform & PE kit

◦ PE

◦ We do not start formal PE sessions until the Spring Term. Until then, children will participate in
group movement programmes that sometimes involve removing shoes and jumpers and socks. In the
summer term, children are expected to bring a PE kit consisting of black shorts and a T-shirt in
their house colour.

◦ Uniform

◦ Children should all come to school wearing: black or grey trousers/shorts/skirt/pinafore; a white polo
shirt; a blue cardigan/sweatshirt; and plain black shoes. We have thought carefully about how to
keep our uniform costs manageable for families, but if there are any difficulties with providing
uniform, please do let us know as we can support with this. Children should not wear any jewellery.

◦ Please label EVERYTHING!

◦ Free uniform is available from our Upcycling Hub – check the newsletter for further details.



Welly Wednesday – into nature…

◦ Every Wednesday we journey into nature where the Bog Baby helps us to learn new skills.

◦ Children can dress in appropriate clothing for the day and should bring a set of spare 
clothing.

◦ If you have your own waterproofs and wellies, please ensure that they are brought into 
school in a bag.  These items can be left on pegs if you wish.



Attendance & Lateness
◦ Every single day a child is absent = one day of learning lost

◦ Being at school on time (Early Bird starts at 8.40am) allows your child to feel settled and prepared 
for their day.



Visits & Trips
Our children will visit Spennymoor library in small groups every Monday afternoon where we read 
books together and and choose stories to share back in class.

We often explore our local area linked to children’s interests and current themes.

We will try our very best to give parents enough notice to plan for trips and keep our costs to a 
minimum.



Home Learning

◦Home learning ‘Bog Baby’ challenges will be set through a combination of
Tapestry and physical sheets to complete. This may take place at different
times but we just ask that tasks are completed as soon as possible and reported
on Tapestry as appropriate.



Reading
◦ We are passionate about reading in school, 

and believe that it is the single most 
important skill to give your child.  It opens 
up the whole world to them!

◦ Please support by hearing your child read 
at least three times a week, and letting us 
know if you have any concerns.

◦ Books are changed once a week to give you 
time to revisit for fluency.

◦ Books are linked to phonic ability, so phonics 
homework tasks are critical to practise the 
skills needed to blend and read words.

◦ Ideas can be found in book packs.



Helping At Home

◦ Regular reading
◦ Looking for numbers and letters in the environment.

◦Cooking & baking

◦Get outdoors

◦ Sleep!



Expectations of Behaviour & Gem Powers
◦We have high expectations of our children, encouraging kindness, focus and self-regulation.

◦ Visitors and members of the public always comment on the excellent behaviour of the children!

◦We encourage this through our Gem Powers:

Being responsible

Being kind

Being resilient

Collaborating

Co-operating

Focusing



What to do if you have worries or concerns…

◦ Life can sometimes be very complicated, and we are here to help as much as we can.

◦ Please let us know if there are issues that might affect your child.  Any conversations will 
be treated confidentially.

◦ If your child has additional needs, you may need to contact our SENDCO Mrs Kane –
j.kane103@kingstreet.durham.sch.uk

◦ Our Positive Futures Worker is Mrs Livesley - n.livesley300@kingstreet.durham.sch.uk
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Contact Information

◦ Teachers are available each morning on the school yard for any concerns or 
questions.

◦ If you would prefer to make an appointment, you can do so through the school 
office.

◦ Teachers can also be contacted directly via email.  Please be aware, as a school we 
support a healthy work-life balance and do not expect staff to respond outside of 
working hours so do be mindful of this!

◦ l.whitfield100@kingstreet.durham.sch.uk
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